














 

 
 

 
 
 
 
17/02/2022 
 

Bonnyrigg Rose Football Club 
 
Re: Support for Asset Transfer 
 
 
Dear  
 
 
I am very happy to offer this note of support for Bonnyrigg Rose’s Community Asset Transfer 
request of the Poltonhall pavilion facilities.  
 
As a locally based counsellor, I am proud to be working with you to provide a free one-to-one 
counselling service to Midlothian adults who are experiencing significant mental health 
difficulties. The clients, who are accessing the service via referrals from Health in Mind, are 
all highly vulnerable individuals who have experienced significant trauma in their lives. The 
majority of them are living in situations of multiple disadvantage, including poverty. There are 
very few other one-to-one counselling services available through the third sector within 
Midlothian, so this service provides a necessary addition to the support available to our most 
vulnerable individuals.  
 
Bonnyrigg Rose is both funding this service and also providing a warm, safe, accessible and 
confidential space at Poltonhall in order to hold the counselling sessions. The space is quiet 
and comfortable, with both parking facilities and easy access from the 31 and 49 bus routes.  
 
At a time when Midlothian’s communities are growing at an unprecented rate, without a 
corresponding level of investment in public services, it is more important than ever that 
grassroots third sector organisations have the facilities and resources to meet the needs of 
local people. Physical spaces are vital to this. Bonnyrigg Rose has demonstrated a real 
commitment to health and wellbeing and an ambition to transform the Poltonhall site to a 
vibrant community hub which will be far more than just a football club.  
 
I wish you best of luck with the next phase of your development. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

Counsellor 
 

 
 

 






